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There is a certain order determined for us which our
development should follow, there are certain laws which
it should observe, there are impulses and tendencies
implanted in us which cannot be extinguished or sub-
dued. The natural course of our development comes
from these impulses. A man wishes to do everything
which he feels himself strong enough to do, and in virtue
of this indwelling ^impulse he wills to do this. The
feeling of thi? inward strength is the expression of the
everlasting, inextinguishable, unalterable laws which lie at
the bottom of a man's mature. These laws are different
for different individuals, but they have a certain harmony
and continuity for the human race. Now that alone can
be considered of educative power for a man which
grapples with all the faculties of his nature,—with heart,
mind, and hand. On the other hand, any one-sided
influence which deals only with one of these faculties by
itself, undermines and destroys the equilibrium of our
forces, and leads to an education which is contrary to
nature. If we wish* to raise and ennoble ourselves we
must accept as the true foundation for this effort the
unity of all our human powers. What God has joined
together let not man put asunder.
Pestalozzi tells us that for a long time he strove to
find the means by which a man may make clear and
intelligible to himself the objects which come before his
eyes. He came to these conclusions. He will direct
himself to three points of view : (i) how many objects
move before his eyes, and of how many kinds ; (2) how
they look, what is their form and outline; (3) what are
tb£y called, how may they present themselves to us, by
a sound or word. Now a man who has passed through
these stages has acquired three powers: (i) the power
to represent dissimilar objects according to their form

